
 
 

C ent er s & Instit ut es Dir ec tor s  
Minut es:   Septem ber 27, 2013  

C&I Directors present:   Dr. Waleed Farag, Institute for Information Assurance 
Dr. Victor Garcia, Mid-Atlantic Addiction Research & Training Institute 
Dr. Dennis Giever, Center for Research in Criminology 
Dr. Mary Anne Hannibal, Center for Teaching Excellence 
Dr. Krish Krishnan, Center for E-Commerce & Technology Support 
Dr. Carl Luciano, Biotechnology Research Institute 
Dr. Phillip Neusius, Archaeological Services 
Dr. Louis Pesci, Highway Safety Center 
Ms. Ellen Ruddock, Center for Family Business 
Dr. Timothy Runge, Child  Study Center/Center for Gifted Education 
Ms. Karen Stein, Speech, Language & Hearing Clinic 
Mr. Robert Wilson, Institute for Mine Mapping, Archival Procedures & Safety 

Others attending: Dr. Hilliary Creely, Asst Dean for Research, School of Graduate Studies and 
Research 

Updates 

• Dr. Creely announced that the 2012-2013 C&I Annual Report is live on the website 
(www.iup.edu/research/centers).   She thanked the directors for submitting detailed reports.  The 
C&I Advisory Board is working on an updated annual report template, which will be discussed at a 
future C&I Directors meeting.  Dr. Creely encouraged the C&I directors to contact her with their 
suggestions for this template. 

• The 5-Year C&I Reviews were completed last academic year.  During this academic year, Dr. Creely 
will work with the C&I Advisory Board and the C&I directors to update the 5-year review template.  
The tentative plan is to begin the next round of 5-year reviews in 2014-2015, requiring some 
centers to be reviewed after four years instead of five. 

• The Applied Research Lab (ARL) is no longer a university center, and the coordinator position was 
eliminated due to budget cuts in the School of Graduate Studies & Research.  However, the ARL is 
still open as a graduate assistant-run center, and is relocated in 107B Stright Hall.  The Pennsylvania 
Center for Statistics Education has contracted with the School of Graduate Studies & Research to 
provide assistance to clients whose needs are beyond the knowledge of the ARL graduate 
assistants. 

New Business 

• Dr. Creely said that the C&I Advisory Board met recently and discussed the following ideas for this 
year’s C&I Directors meetings: 

o Succession planning and the need for co/assistant directors in the C&I 
o Human Resources representative to discuss emerging policies for working with minors 
o Revising the C&I 5-Year Review template 
o Revising the C&I Annual Report template 




